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W E L C O M EW E L C O M E

Last night we held our Year 6 Open Evening

and I want to thank all of the students who

had any involvement in the preparations,

our student guides and the helpers in lessons,

not to mention the dance and drama

performers and those who gave speeches. I

was immensely proud of our whole school

community and the comments we received

from visiting parents and their children were

so positive, a real moment to reflect on how

wonderful our school is.  

P r i d e ,  R e s p e c t  &  K i n d n e s s

Mrs Johnson

Headteacher

Photo of the weekHighlights of this week’s news at school 
and forthcoming events  # w e a r e b l y t h e

A huge thank you to everyone who auditioned on Tuesday this week
to be part of Annie, our musical this year. With over 90 students
attending, it was very difficult to make all decisions on the day.  We
were delighted to offer all students a role within the musical and we
look forward to seeing everyone on Tuesday 16th September for the
first rehearsal - this will finish at 4.30pm and all cast will be needed
for all rehearsals. Six students were asked to come back again on
Thursday where they were given a different scene (Miss Hannigan,
Rooster and Lily - Easy Street) to really see what they could do. From
these six we have been able to cast some of the larger roles and all
students who have gained a named part have now been emailed
directly. We look forward to sharing the cast with you all over the
next few weeks.

O X B R I D G E  H U BB O O K  O F  K N O W L E D G E
Year 12 students interested in applying to
Oxford or Cambridge are invited to the
Oxbridge Hub event being held at
Kingsmead School later this month. The
event is perfect for any Year 12 student
who is considering applying to Oxbridge
to learn more about the universities and
how to make successful applications. The
event starts at 5:45pm and transport will
be provided from BBHS.

Many thanks to the team at Kingsmead
for inviting our students, we know they
will find it hugely beneficial.
@kingsmeadonline

To register your interest, please see Mr
Goodwin or Miss Alford.

I N  T H E  H O T S E A T
Our first 'In the Hotseat' of the new year
started with a wonderful group of students
who had much to celebrate. Mrs Johnson
enjoyed hearing about a range of
accomplishments, from becoming British
champion in the International Supreme
Sheep Dog Trials to first place in a national
extreme fitness competition. Another student
shared his successes in the ring getting
through to the national quarter finals for his
age and weight in boxing. And the amount on
money raised by an amazing Year 7 student
for UHNM charity was incredible. A fabulous
afternoon. Well done to you all!

Year 7 were issued with their Book of Knowledge on Monday. This contains the homework we
expect students to complete each evening. It clearly indicates what homework to do each
evening. We expect it to take around 30 minutes. Please support your child in completing this.
Form tutors will check completion each day in form time. For the first week there will be no
sanctions.  After the first week, students get one chance to catch up on missed homework each
half term. After this first chance, students not completing homework with a valid reason will
be required to attend a support session in N4 that evening to complete. If this is the case you
will receive a text message informing you. We appreciate your support in allowing your child
to attend these sessions. Last year 99% of students completed their homework. Students found
it very helpful in embedding the core knowledge for each of their subjects. It is recommended
that you establish a routine where your child completes their homework at the same time each
evening. Where your child has sports or other commitments in an evening they may complete
homework in advance. For the first week, there will be no maths homework until student
accounts on Sparx have been set up.



H O U S E  C A P T A I N S  

C H E L S E A  T H E  C H A M P I O N
A huge congratulations to Chelsea E (Year 10), who has
recently been awarded Champion International Young
Handler 2025 — a truly prestigious accolade in the world of
sheepdog handling!  We are incredibly proud of Chelsea’s
dedication and achievement on the international stage. She
is a fantastic example of how passion, hard work and
resilience can lead to remarkable success. Take a look at
some of the photos capturing her achievement!

Back in 2020, an amazing team of Year 7 students started a
community litter picking group spending time improving
the environment in and around the school site. Their
efforts were even recognised in an article by a national
newspaper. This summer, those students collected their
GCSE results, so it is now time for some new recruits!

If anyone in Year 7 would like to get involved and help out
a couple of times a month they should register their
interest through the assignment set on FROG.

Congratulations to one of our many
talented students who has been
selected for the Staffordshire County
Girls U16s Squad for the 2025/26
season!  Jaimee-Leigh W (Year 10)

She is one of only 22 girls chosen
(plus 6 on standby) from across the
county — a fantastic achievement
that reflects her hard work and
dedication. 
We are so proud to see her
representing Blythe Bridge at this
level!

Let the hard work begin — we will be
cheering you on all the way! 

Y E A R  7  L I T T E R  P I C K E R S

 C O U N T Y  S Q U A D
S U C C E S S !  

Could you be the next House Captain? 

As a House Captain, your key responsibilities will include:

Setting a positive example for your peers through your actions and attitude.

Encouraging participation in house events and fostering a strong team spirit.

Having an input in house events and schedules at house meetings (once a half term).

Representing your house with pride, respect, and kindness in all school activities.

Helping to organise and lead house competitions, assemblies, and other events.

The role is an opportunity to make a real difference. By showing pride in your house, respect

for others, and kindness in your leadership, you will help create a supportive and inclusive

environment for everyone.

Please inform your form tutor by Monday 22nd September if you wish to be considered as a

house captain. You can do the role as someone new to it or as an existing captain. 



L O O K I N G  F O R W A R D

Thursday 25  Septemberth

Blood Brothers theatre trip
 
Friday 26  Septemberth

European Day of Languages

Thursday 2  Octobernd

Year 10 Chester Zoo trip

Tuesday 7  Octoberth

Primary Cluster Concert

Thursday 9  Octoberth

Percy Jackson Theatre Trip

Year 11 careers interviews have
started this week. Clare Atkinson, our
independent advisor, will spend the
next two terms in the new careers
corner located in Mr Goodwin's office
interviewing all Year 11 and
supporting them with their future
choices.

CAREERS SPOTLIGHT - BENCHMARK 8

S T U D E N T  L E A D E R S H I P

Year 7: What are healthy habits? 

Year 8: What are the effects of alcohol? 

Year 9: What is grief? 

Year 10: What is happiness? 

Year 11: Revision skills

KEY DATES

M E N U  C H O I C E

AUTUMN TERM 
MONDAY P4 CITIZENSHIP

R E M I N D E R
A reminder for students to check their timetables and

bring in the correct kit for their PE lessons with

appropriate footwear.  Please also remember to bring

in ingredients for food technology lessons. 

A S S E M B L I E SA S S E M B L I E S
Year 7-10

Student Leadership with Mrs Avons

Year 11 

Teaching and learning with Mrs Adams

Year 12 subject ambassadors for science met with Mr

Flavell today to receive their first challenge.  Presented

with their own copies of the book 'Why don't things fall

up?' (which answers fundamental science questions like

'Why is the sky blue?' and 'What is the smallest thing?')

the ambassadors will each read a chapter ready for the

science House Competition they will launch later this

term with Year 7.

Well done to Jess and Ellie (Biology), Om and Oliver

(Chemistry) and Seth and Dylan (Physics) for being

nominated for these roles.  We know you will be

fabulous!

Year 12 & 13 

British Values



If you are interested in purchasing items
please email t.matthias@bb-hs.co.uk
and we will let you know what we have
in stock. Donations are always welcome.

Did you know you can raise free
donations for Blythe Bridge High
School & Sixth Form every time
you shop online? With over 7,500
retailers including Tesco,
Amazon, John Lewis and more, a
percentage of what you spend is
donated to our school at no extra
cost to you. Signing up takes just
a moment and is completely free
– simply scan the QR code below
to get started and help support
our students.

https://jtscitt.co.uk/





